CITY OF COLUMBIA
SOUTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE MAYQOR

Junc 7, 2018

Alfred M. Pollard

General Counsel

Federal Housing Finance Agency

400 Seventh Street S.W.

Washinglon, D.C. 20219

Attention: Comments/IRIN 2590-AAR3

Re:  Notice of Proposed Rulemaking — Affordable Housing Program
Dear Mr, Pollard:

Tam writing (o cxpress concerns about the Federal Housing Finance Agency’s (FHFA) notice of proposed
rulemaking published in the Federal Register on March 14, 2018. Tn this notice, the FHFA is proposing Lo
amend its regulation on the Federal Home Loan Banks' (Banks) Affordable Housing Program (AHP).

I sincerely appreciate the FHEA's work to support modernization of AHP, but T am concerned aboul
language in the proposed rule that requircs cach FHLBank to design a scoring system that results in a
majority of AHP funds being awarded to FHFA-established priority categories. In my opinion, this new
outcomes framework would make the process for selecting projects more complex and less transparent,
Moreover, by requiring a significant percentage of AHP funds to be awarded to certain types of projects
and sponsors, the oulcomes framework envisioned by the proposed rule will become the de facto scoring
and needs allocation in each FHLBank district, creating a national, prescriptive program. This undermines
the Banks’ and their members” desire to be responsive to the local affordable housing needs in their
districts and runs counter o the stated objective in the proposed rule of providing flexibility and
modemizing AHP,

As you are aware, AHP is a critical soutcc of lunds for housing development. Any regulation that has the

potential lo discourage iInnovation by the Banks would be counterproductive and potentially damaging to

local economics and local governments (hat seek to work with the Banks to leverage the AHP for creation
of affordable housing and economic development opportunities.

Sincerely,

Stfh—

stephen K., Benjaniin
Mayor
Columbia, South Caroling

Stephen K. Benjamin
1737 MAIN STREET = PO BOX 147 « COLUMBIA, 5C 29217 « PHONE: (803) 545-3075 « FAX: (803) 733-8633



